Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Virtual Meeting held on 9th February 2021.
Present: 
Councillor R Hauxwell (Chair)
Councillors, B Ayton, G Robinson, S Rex, R Hewson, P Blagg, and S Fielding 
M Welch (Clerk) 

There were two members of the public.
Mr Haykin was present gave information about a proposed recreational area and asked councillors to consider a request for CIL money to provide a large village recreational picnic area close to the canal and cycle route and would like the parish council to support it in principle.
An email with further details will be circulated to councillors.
013/21 Apologies for absence	
Apologies were received from District Councillor Pressley and Councillor P Hayward.

014/21 Declarations of Interest
Councillor Fielding Planning and Woodlands and Councillor Blagg the second planning item.
015/21 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 12th January 2021.
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 12th January, copies of which had been previously circulated to members were confirmed as a true record and will be signed by the Chairman.

016/21 Matters Arising 
a) Vacancy – Audrey Leadley has expressed an interest in joining the council and was present to observe the meeting.
b) Station Car Park – There is no update on the Station Car Park and it had been agreed to make this part of the Neighbourhood Plan Review.

c) Cricket ground – There has been a poll on Facebook, there appears to be interest in playing but not setting up a sports club.  The clerk has written to Bassetlaw Cricket League to make them aware of the cricket ground and see if they have interested teams and given details of Facebook and was asked to update Bassetlaw.  A leaflet drop will be done after Covid.

d) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) – A meeting with Joanne had taken place, the clerk was asked to contact Joanne to ask if the Parish Council can join in meetings and advised of what is happening. 
e) CIL- Defibrillator/Clock/Telephone Box –The clerk has written to the school governors explaining that all costs will be at our end. and councillors suggested they might be able to get the electrical work done locally
The clerk reported that CIL money has been requested for the clock and legal forms are being sent to the clerk, the parts have been ordered.  The clerk was asked to keep the church in the loop.
A resident was going to look at the leaning phone box and Councillor Blagg will also have a look with Mark.
f) Handyman/Timetable for litter picking.
Councillors had previously agreed to relook at the schedule after lockdown.
[bookmark: _Hlk58395091][bookmark: _Hlk46265581]g) Litter Bins – Councillor Blagg offered to have the new bin delivered to him.
[bookmark: _Hlk53518892]h) Neighbourhood Plan – The meeting has been arranged for next week.
i) Website – The chairman has started updating the website and will add new photographs.  Councillors were asked to let her have any items to add to it.  The possibility of adding twitter was discussed and the clerk was asked to put it on the next agenda.
j) Spring Planters – A sample planter is being delivered to the Chairman it will be put in her front garden for councillors to see.  Tubs and baskets through the village were again discussed.

The clerk had contacted D and J Hobson and reported that as a guide it would be about £30 a time for watering 20 barrels they would expect to plant them for approximately £8.  Councillor Blagg asked about maintenance of baskets as he felt a mixture would look better, the clerk will look into this.

k) Street lights on Shireoaks Road

These have been repaired.

017/21	New Business 
a) Street naming and numbering 

Details had been circulated.

b) Lockdown

Details had been circulated of BCVS offering a service to anyone who requires it.  The village hall has their own risk assessment which will need to be complied with when we return.
     
018/21	Planning
a) New Applications
	20/01690/HSE Erect Single Storey Rear Extension After Demolishing Attached Garage 13 Woodside Road – Councillors have no objects subject to any comments made by neighbours.

20/01696 /RES Reserved Matters Application Following Outline P/A18/00413/OUT Approval Sought for Appearance, Landscaping, Layout and Scale for Erection of Petrol Filling Station with Ancillary Convenience Unit and Associated Car Parking, Service Arrangements, Landscaping, Attenuation Basin and Below Ground Storage and Access Roads Land at Shireoaks Common – Councillors would like the planting to be as near to what it was as possible.  It should be made as attractive and shielded as much as possible with consideration to be given when it comes to planting mature bushes and trees rather than whips.

21/00086/HSE Erect Detached Single Storey Double Garage and a Single Storey Front Extension. 3 Middle Meadow Shireoaks – Councillors ask planners to give careful consideration to the amenities and views of 23 Cartwright Street, and their right to light, original planning permission considered this and purposely avoided building directly in front of this property. 

b) Decisions 

There were no new decisions.

019/21 Reports from County and District Councillors
Councillor Fielding reported about the lights in Cartwright Street which is an unadopted road.  Councillor Fielding had got the County Council to put signage out for water on Shireoaks Road which will be investigated as soon as possible.
A river gauge is being put in at Shireoaks in this financial year.
Planning permission for the new fire station at Worksop has been submitted.
Councillor Pressley had submitted a report that has been circulated.  He met with Joanne Morrison from Bovis on Friday January the 22nd to discuss the Play Area and the other open spaces on the Monks Way Estate. two Residents attended the Meeting as well.
Bovis have taken over from RMG and are dealing with House Sales and Purchases as well as the Open Spaces and the Play Area. They will Maintain these Areas at the moment but eventually they want the Residents to form a Committee to take over the responsibilities. Joanne agreed to look at the problems with the Playing of Football on the Play Area and come up with the suitable solution to these issues.

The NNCLRP Meeting was held on the 26th January which I Attended and the Single Box at Shireoaks Station was discussed and there may be a solution to the Funding problems through the Railway Heritage Trust via the Architectural Heritage Fund and this was relayed to the Friends of Shireoaks Station. The Friends of Shireoaks Station had secured some additional Planters and these are in place on the Station. The Community Notice Board was in a poor state of repair this was to be reported to Northern Rail fault reporting system.

The Vaccination Scheme on Covid -19 are going well in Bassetlaw and the Two Centres in Worksop are at Larwood Community Centre and Newgate Street Medical Centre.

 BCVS have recruited a Volunteer who can assist Residents with Shopping and Delivering their Medication during the Covid Pandemic and this information has been passed onto Parish Councils.

Grants are still available for Residents whose Homes were Flooded in 2019 to help make their Dwellings Flood Resistant please refer them to the District Council/Councillor for assistance.

020/21 Finance
		Balanced to statements as at 29.01.20
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	10185.35

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	16796.24

	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	B Legion
	
	
	30.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	30.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	0.00

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	491.00

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	78.40

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	323.20

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	420.00

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	60.00

	
	
	Notts ALC
	
	
	285.28

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	1657.88

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	1687.88

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	8497.47

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	15108.36

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	2264.32

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	12844.04

	
	
	
	
	
	



	
	
	
	
	

		
	
	
	
	


 c) Signatories –Councillor Blagg will go back to the business branch to try and sort this out



d) Clock account – The clerk had contacted Nationwide about the account and was told a signatory needs to take a letter in to transfer the money to the current account, Councillor Ayton offered to take this in.

e) Precept – Councillor Blagg proposed the precept be increased by 1% per household from last year, seconded by Councillor Robinson and unanimously agreed.

021/21 	Emergency Matters
a) Flooding
Residents should contact Councillors Blagg or Fielding for flooding issues.  Councillor Blagg reported on the sandbags, 100 have been received from Sybil and some empty ones so we will have 200.  There will be 4 keys for the new lock which will be fitted to the storage container situated in the Village Hall Car Park where equipment, sand bags and road signs are stored.  Flooding will also be included in the Neigbourhood Plan and contact details put on the website.
022/21 Correspondence
Correspondence has been circulated.
023/21	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern.
Councillor Blagg reported that the carnival and fireworks need meetings with information for everyone as it is hoped they can go ahead.
Councillor Blagg reported that Newton House is closing down due to viability, they have given 28 days’ notice to the County Council
.024/21	 Date of next meeting
Tuesday 9th March 2021
The meeting closed at 21.13 p.m.
